January 5, 1983

Mr. William B. Heappe 17 Pine Tree Road Mountaintop, Pa. 18707

Dear Mr. Heapps:

Your letter of December 14, 1982 that was addressed to our Bridgeport, Connecticut facility, regarding the problem you encountered with your Model 660 308 Win. caliber rifle, serial number 129023, firing when the safety was released, has been referred to this office for reply.

We were indeed sorry to learn of your having a problem of this kind. However, based on the serial number of your rifle, it is one that is subject to the recall we made in 1978, which included the Model 660.

Please, at your convenience, forward the rifle to our Warranty Repair Station in the city of Northampton, as follows:

Was-Den Gun & Shooting Equipment Sorthampton, Pa. 18067 Tel. (215) 262-2777

This gunsmith is prepared to make the necessary parts replacement on the rifle on a no-charge basis.

Please feel free to ship or mail the rifle, transportation collect, and if we can be of any further assistance in this matter please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely.

J.A. Stekl, Supervisor Firearms Product Service

JAS: tpp